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Paralegal Advisory Meeting minutes 1/27/2010
Members present:  
Rick Manzano, chair, Hilda Roberts, dean, Bart Hoffman Dean of Vocational Education, Tom Imboden, public member, Barbra Pollinger faculty, Brad McGiss, public attorney, Linda Nunn, graduate, Sylvia Labeda, paralegal, Carl Biggs, Judge OCSC, Edward Keck, managing paralegal, Joanna Burchell, paralegal, Alicia Roane, paralegal government and OC paralegal association, Roxie Mc Clintock, paralegal, Susie Boyle, paralegal.

 Update on ABA approval process


The committee discussed the steps being taken to gather employer information and the graduate surveys.  Members present reviewed the employer survey.  Those present completed the survey and found it to be adequate.  The members who were unable to attend will be sent the surveys for completion and input.


Alicia reported that the OCPA salary survey has added questions on where members went to school.  This information is available to members.

 Internship Positions


Alicia Roane is a paralegal with the Orange County Paralegal association.  She has in place intern positions for students in the program.  Alicia and Rick will prepare a pre-screening process prior to applicants being sent to the DA’s office.  The positions will not be paid.  It takes a lot of resources to “hire”  Students can not have any criminal background as the DA will do a background check.


Judge Biggs indicated that the clerk’s office is down 20%.  He will follow through on the prior contacts to establish simular inter positions with the clerk’s office.


Rick Manzano has been discussing paid positions with the Costa Mesa office of the IRS.

 Employer and Student Surveys


Brad indicated that the most important skill for all employees and paralegals are communication skills.  He shared the story of a young attorney who sent a letter to a doctor about a change in a hearing date.  The doctor sent it back with a red ink for all the spelling and grammar errors.  


The committee indicated the student surveys need to include information on why a student does not have a job.  Alicia has  found that many students only want to work in a particular type of office, such as a probate office and they will not look for entry level positions in a litigation firm.
 Curriculum

The adjunct faculty will be given a form to fill out this semester to document how much time they actually spend on each topic and the practical application assignments.  This data will be reviewed by the committee at the next meeting.


The para 100 class has been made a perquisite to the majority of the paralegal courses.  143 is a perquisite to 144 (litigation and discovery) 246 is a perquisite to 248 (research and writing).  The committee agreed that the perquisites were appropriate.


The committee discussed online offerings.  Alicia expressed the opion and the majority agreed that face to face courses are important.  Since most courses are taught by lawyers, it gives the students exposure to the strong personalities they will encounter in the work place.  For some students this will help develop the interpersonal communication skills they will need to be successful.


The employer survey being conducted by Barbra Pollinger asks for skills employers look for when hiring.  The staff will review the surveys and the curriculum and bring the analysis to the next meeting for comment and review. 
 Irvine Valley College Petition to start a Paralegal Program

Irvine Valley College is less than 10 miles from Santa Ana College.  When a community College wants to start a new vocational education program they are required to submit an application to a regional committee of vocational deans from the various colleges for approval prior to submission to the Chancellors office.  Over the winter break Rick, Hilda and Bart have attended the meetings and objected to an additional paralegal program based on need which is the number of positions available and the four state funded programs, Santa Ana, Coastline, Fullerton and University of California at Irvine.  The chair of the committee refused to allow information on UCI as they are not a community college.  Rick felt this was ignoring the elephant in the room since they produce a large number of graduates (over 50% of the OCPLA per Alicia).  Based on Department of Labor data there is not an unmet need as the existing public funded programs exceed the number of jobs available.  In addition over 1/3 of Santa Ana students are from the Irvine service area.  Alicia felt the program would be a good addition to the area and she supports a new program.  The majority of the committee agreed that it was not a prudent expenditure of taxpayer dollars and agreed that further objections should be voiced directly to the State Chancellor’s office.
Budget Issues

Hilda reported that we are doing more with less.  Next year’s state budget should require more cuts than we have made to date.

Other

The committee reviewed the use of CETEA funding grants the Paralegal department and Business Division.  The funds have been used to outfit A 205 with laptops which will allow the instructors to incorporate in class access to the internet for computer aided research as recommended by the committee at the last meeting.

A 203 has also been outfitted with 20 desktop stations.  The CETEA funds are also being used to coordinate the surveys, curriculum development and the internship program.
